Gina Parle

Subject: FW: Landmark Trees - Oakhurst Rise 20/00683/OUT

Attachments: 2020-06-04 LANDMARK TREES PROPOSED LOCATION V2.pdf

From: Ben Davies [mailto:ben@mhpdesign.com]

Sent: 08 June 2020 8:14

To: chris.morris@cheltenham.gov.uk

Cc: Chris.Chavasse@cheltenham.gov.uk; emma.pickernell@cheltenham.gov.uk; 'philip@groverlewis.co.uk'; Ian Kirby

Subject: Landmark Trees - Oakhurst Rise 20/00683/OUT

Dear Chris.

I hope this email finds you well.

I have been asked to provide you with a quick mark-up sketch of the Oakhurst Rise site (20/00683/OUT) and in particular the land to the east where Chris Chavasse in his comments on the scheme has suggested that we plant some landmark trees as part of the development. I understand that there are heritage constraints in this area so provide the attached for your comment in relation to the proposed location of these trees. These are likely to be a species which will reach significant height over decades but will remain narrow in form rather than broad spreading. I have indicated the group further up the slope towards the eastern boundary, outside of vistas/views between heritage assets – marked in red.

Before we amend our landscape strategy proposals drawing can you confirm you are happy with the proposed location for a group of trees from a heritage perspective so that amendments to the scheme are in alignment across disciplines.

I look forward to your comments and please don't hesitate to get in touch if you would like to discuss.

Kind regards

Ben

BEN DAVIES CMLI MArborA
ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR
MHP DESIGN | 79 THE PROMENADE | CHELTENHAM | GL50 1PJ
T 01242 250 822
www.mhpdesign.com

MHP Design now offer comprehensive arboricultural consultancy services. Please visit our website for further information or contact us directly to discuss your requirements.







Linked in profile

MHP DESIGN LTD IS REGISTERED IN ENGLAND AND WALES NO. 6534792









Gina Parle

Subject: Landmark Trees - Oakhurst Rise 20/00683/OUT

From: Chris.Morris@cheltenham.gov.uk [mailto:Chris.Morris@cheltenham.gov.uk]

Sent: 08 June 2020 9:30 **To:** ben@mhpdesign.com

Cc: Chris.Chavasse@cheltenham.gov.uk; Emma.Pickernell@cheltenham.gov.uk; philip@groverlewis.co.uk;

ian@hdevans.co.uk

Subject: RE: Landmark Trees - Oakhurst Rise 20/00683/OUT

Dear Ben,

Thank you for your email. I have had an opportunity to consider the submitted plan showing the proposed location of limited additional tree planting. My initial opinion is that this amendment to the landscaping may be acceptable. However, it is difficult to comment with certainty as I consider a site visit will be necessary to assess the impact on views and openness to and from the listed buildings to gain a proper understanding of how their settings will be affected.

Unfortunately officers working in the Planning Department have been instructed not to undertake site visits at the present time due to the Covid-19 pandemic. However, I understand from the Head of Planning, who I was in discussion with Thursday last week, the health and safety implications of site visits for officers are being reviewed and we are to get guidance on this shortly. Once we have this guidance, which I expect to allow site visits under certain conditions, a site visit will be undertaken for this site.

I suggest any formal amendment to the landscaping is not implemented until there has been an opportunity to do a site visit and give more definitive advice.

Apologies for any inconvenience.

Kind regards,

Chris

Chris Morris

Senior Conservation Officer Cheltenham Borough Council chris.morris@cheltenham.gov.uk

Tel: 01242 264190